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This document presents a report on a first attempt to apply the tool of Strategic Environmental Assessment to the fisheries sector, in this example in the UK.
Background

1.
WWF has commissioned the report 'The application of strategic environmental assessments in the UK fisheries sector' as a contribution to the discussion and evolution of the Strategic Environmental Assessment Directive (2004).

2.
Strategic Environmental Assessments (SEAs) involve a holistic approach that considers the projected environmental impacts over time of multiple actions within a region or ecosystem. 

3.
As dry as they may seem SEAs provide decision-makers with information, strategies and actual and projected information on environmental effects on a large scale. SEA's wider frame enables policy-makers to anticipate effects on species, habitats and ecological processes that site-specific studies do not capture. Ultimately they result in a more informed and transparent decision making process.

4.
Since the introduction of the Strategic Environmental Assessment Directive in 2004, EU member states have been required to undertake Strategic Environmental Assessments in certain areas. In addition new legal obligations and the potential benefits of the process have shifted increasing attention to the application of Strategic Environmental Assessments in the UK, not least in the fisheries sector.

5.
The application of Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA) to the fisheries sector has not been attempted before in the EU; consequently many questions remain unanswered. Who should carry out the assessments, who should pay, how will potential conflicts be resolved? This report attempts to address some of these questions and provide decision-makers with sufficient background information to apply SEA as a cost-effective policy instrument. WWF commissioned this report to investigate the requirements of the Directive and give details on best practice from around the world; to highlight the differences between an Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA) and SEA; and to define what plans and programmes might be relevant. 

6.
The report has found that the SEA process presents a number of opportunities to enhance fisheries management. It can help to improve stakeholder participation and deliver a more ecosystem-based approach to fisheries management, both of which are objectives of the Common Fisheries Policy (CFP). The use of SEA in fisheries will also allow the fishing sector to integrate its activities with those of other marine users in a planned and proactive way, placing it on a par with energy production, gravel extraction and other marine uses. 

7.
Crucially, important data gathered as part of the SEA process will protect vital fish spawning and nursery grounds and the sea above them from developments and cumulative impacts that disturb the habitat and pollute the surrounding environments. As with other sectors, this data can be applied to a host of fisheries management issues and considerably improve our understanding of marine ecosystems.
Action requested

MASH is invited to take note of this report and make use of its findings, as appropriate. 
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